
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

May 26, 2017 
 

Patricia Van Gerpen, Executive Director 
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
500 East Capital Avenue 
Pierre, SD 57501 

 
 
RE: Local Exchange Carrier Association (LECA) Notification of Revisions to Tariff No. 1 

 
 

Dear Ms. Van Gerpen 
 
Attached for electronic filing are revisions to LECA Tariff No. 1 to implement changes further prescribed 
by the 2011 Transformation Order (FCC 11-161). In this filing, LECA is updating the tariff to reflect rate 
changes for two member companies, Golden West Telecommunications Cooperative and West River 
Cooperative Telephone Company. The companies are now able to mirror the interstate rate for local 
switching.  

All Interexchange Carriers “of Record” with the Commission will be notified of these revisions through a 
memo addressed and mailed by U.S. Mail to them on June 1st. 

If you have any questions in reference to this filing, please contact me. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Marlene Bennett 
Consortia Consulting, Inc. 
 
      
 
Enclosures 
 
CC: Darla Pollman Rogers, Riter, Rogers Wattier & Northrup 
        Golden West Telecommunications 
        West River Cooperative Telephone Company 
 
 


